
Dearest friends: 
 
My beloved mother, your beloved friend, Carolyn Sherrill, passed away 
Mother's Day, May 10, in the early evening.  My brother, my sister in 
law and I were able to be with her a few hours before her death, for 
which I shall always be grateful.  My mother had gone downhill in the 
past five months.  As is common with many of our loved ones with 
dementia, she began having trouble swallowing and lost her appetite. 
We tried everything we could and, as she had made clear, a feeding 
tube was not an option.  Despite her dementia, she never got to the 
point where she did not recognize us or could speak clearly.  She 
continued to express her love for us to the very end. 
 
Losing my mother is like losing the rain, for she nurtured me, 
showered me with love and watched me blossom.  Without her, I never 
would have been an actor, never would have had a performance ministry, 
a ministry devoted to the glory of God.  All that is best in me, I owe 
to her. 
 
She loved you all so much.  To a large extent, I believe her happiest 
years were spent in the halls of "Old Chamblee." 
 
My mother did not speak much during our final moments together, only 
to respond, "I love you, too," when we told her how much we loved her. 
She was so weak, a mere 76 pounds.  I saw her notice the silent tears 
flowing from my eyes and she gave me a look; a look deep and focused 
as if to say, "I'm ready, honey." 
 
I sobbed all the way home, thanking and praising God that I had been 
given such a gift, the gift of her as my mother. 
 
My mother will be cremated and consecrated within the columbarium at 
Chamblee First United Methodist Church.  When the time is appropriate, 
a celebration of life will be held in her memory and to God's honor. 
My brother and I would love to see and hug you all. 
 
I want you to know again how very much she loved you.  You shared your 
days with her and she would want to thank you for being such beautiful 
friends.  Should you care to honor her in a special way, I'd invite 
you to make a donation to the Chamblee Charter High School Blue and 
Gold Foundation:  chsblueandgoldfoundation.org 
 
And now? And now my mother has gone to "Carolina in my mind."  And 
never shall the rain fall, never shall I behold a mother taking her 
child by the hand, without my thinking of her. 
 
My heartfelt gratitude to you all.  Stay healthy, stay safe. 
 
Blessing always and in all ways, 
 
Brad Sherrill 
nbradleysherrill@gmail.com 
770 597 2434 
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